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STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING 
 

THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (LONDON ROAD, STEVENAGE) ( GOODS 
VEHICLE LOADING BAY) ORDER 2020 

 
 
 
As part of Stevenage Town Centre development the existing bus station 
located in Danestrete, Stevenage will be relocated to south of the Leisure 
Centre, the current location of town centre car park P. The existing vehicle 
access to Leisure Centre from Danesgate will also be closed and instead 
vehicles access will be made possible in the north section of London Road 
from Swingate. 
 
The Borough of Stevenage (London Road, Stevenage) (Goods Vehicle 
Loading Bay) Order 2020 proposes to introduce a goods vehicle loading bay 
as described in the Schedule of this Order and the accompanying plan. This is 
to maintain adequate loading facilities for goods vehicles needing to load or 
unload after removing the parking area located in the south section of this 
road and thereby maintain and improve the amenity of the area.  
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